
 

Voting urged to help secure the future of Scotland’s red
squirrels

Monday 8 October, 2018

An innovative Highlands project offering hope for the long-term survival of Scotland’s red squirrels will be
stepped up if conservation charity Trees for Life wins an online vote for a major European funding award.

With the UK’s red squirrels at risk of extinction, thecharity’s pioneering Reds Return project has been
shortlisted to receive more than £25,000in the European Outdoor Conservation Association’s funding
scheme. The winner will be determined by online voting between 8-19 October, and anyone can vote for
Trees for Life at www.treesforlife.org.uk/voteTFL.

Winning would allow Trees for Life to reintroduce red squirrels to four carefully chosen woodlands in the
north-west Highlands – to which the reds can’t return without help, as they avoid crossing large open
spaces. This would significantly expand the species’ numbers and range, with the new populations able
to flourish, safe from threats posed by grey squirrels.

“We’re urging people to vote for us so we can help more red squirrels return to their long-lost forest
homes – offering hope for the reds’ long-term survival in their last real stronghold of Scotland,” said
Steve Micklewright, Trees for Life’s Chief Executive.

“We know this iconic species of our majestic pinewoods can be saved. We’ve already reintroduced red
squirrels to a small number of Highland locations, where they have been successfully breeding and
spreading into wider areas. Every vote will help us expand this rewilding success story.”

Urgent action is needed to secure the long-term future of the increasingly rare red squirrel in the UK,
where only an estimated 138,000 survive, including some 120,000 in Scotland. Numbers of the
much-loved mammals have been decimated by reduction of their forest homes to isolated fragments, and
by competition and lethal disease from non-native grey squirrels.

The project will also help natural expansion of Scotland’s native woodlands, because red squirrels plant
new trees by forgetting where they have buried their winter stores of nuts and seeds.

Positive community involvement is at the heart of the project. School activities, community events and
citizen science opportunities will help inspire people to get involved and care for the reintroduced reds.

For more details about how to vote, see www.treesforlife.org.uk/voteTFLor call 01309 691292.

Ends

Notes to editors

* For the last three years, Trees for Life has been carefully transporting red squirrels from their
strongholds in Inverness-shire and Moray to isolated fragments of suitable forest at Shieldaig in Wester
Ross, the Coulin Estate near Kinlochewe, Plockton, Inverewe, the Reraig peninsular, Attadale
andLetterewe. The hugely successful project has seen 140 red squirrels released so far.

* The European Outdoor Conservation Association supports valuable conservation work by raising funds
from within the European outdoors sector and by promoting care and respect for wild places. See 
www.outdoorconservation.eu.
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